## Waterville Senior High School

One Brooklyn Avenue Waterville, ME 04901 Tel (207) 873-2751 – Fax (207) 873-7051 http://wshs.aos92.org

Brian M. Laramee, *Principal*Joseph Haney, *Assistant Principal*Heidi A. Bernier, *Director of Athletics*Lisa Hallen, *Director of Counseling & Career Preparation* 



July 24, 2017

Dear Parent/Guardian,

You and your family are cordially invited to the 2017 WSHS Open House on Tuesday, August 29<sup>th</sup> from 5:30 p.m. to approximately 7 p.m. at North Street Pavilion. For the third year in a row, WSHS Open House is not being held at WSHS. Based on the success of previous years' Open Houses, we have decided to continue to hold our Open House in the community with the aim of increasing both attendance and interaction between parent(s)/guardian(s) and staff.

This year's Open House will be less formal than traditional Open Houses. Student schedules will be distributed as they always have. After that, staff will grill hot dogs, hamburgers, and veggie burgers for students and parent(s)/guardian(s) and casual conversation among students, parent(s)/guardian(s), and staff in a relaxed atmosphere will be the theme.

We realize some of you have never been to WSHS and will want to see the facility. To that end, we will run a shuttle bus between North Street Pavilion and WSHS for the duration of the Open House. Once at WSHS, Student Ambassadors will be available to give tours of the school and answer questions.

Last year, we held our Open House at Head of Falls. This year, we chose North Street Pavilion. In future years, we may rotate the location to different venues around the city or even host multiple events simultaneously so families can choose the location closest to their homes.

North Street Pavilion has limited parking and we ask that families reserve those spaces for those in need of ADA accessible spots. Families can park in designated street parking spots, in the outdoor pool parking lot, or other available spots outside the North Street lot.

In case of inclement weather, the barbecue will be held at WSHS on the same day and time. If the weather does force us to relocate to WSHS, I will notify parent(s)/guardian(s) with both an email and automated phone call around noon on Tuesday, August 29.

I wish to thank the members of the Open House and ACE's Committees for their work making our Open House a reality. I also want to thank JFK and Elm Plaza Hannaford Supermarkets for their extremely generous donation of food items. I very much hope you will join us at North Street Pavilion on August 29!

Sincerely,

Brian Laramee Principal